
Federation of Community Councils 
Manager’s Report 

May 17, 2023 

 
 
 
Obituary of Bill Miernyk, East Anchorage community organizer  
Bill was an original member of North East Community Council and 
played a role in the council for over forty-five years. In fact, he was 
named Federation of Community Councils “Volunteer of the Year” in 
1978! Wow! Community organizers like Bill make a difference. Be like 
Bill. 
 
Zoom Meeting “Authentication” Process 
Please check that your Zoom set-up is working BEFORE your 
meeting! I have received numerous calls at 6:55 p.m. by council 
officers. PLEASE, PLEASE try it DURING the day, so that we can 
help you get set up and avoid a last minute rush. Thanks. 
 
Mark Retiring June 30, 2023  
Please be nice to Jean and any new staff members! You can call me 
on my CL at 240-3868 to talk if you wish.  
 
Check Your Mail Before Your Meetings 
Before your meetings, be sure to call the Councils Center to see if 
you have any mail in the Councils Mailbox. 
 
Thanks! 
 

 

 

Mark Butler 

Manager 

Community Councils Center 

CL/TEXT 240-3868 


